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LONDON BOROUGH OF TOWER HAMLETS

MINUTES OF THE LICENSING COMMITTEE

HELD AT 6.30 P.M. ON TUESDAY, 9 DECEMBER 2014

THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, 1ST FLOOR, TOWN HALL, MULBERRY PLACE, 5 
CLOVE CRESCENT, LONDON, E14 2BG

Members Present:

Councillor Amy Whitelock Gibbs (Chair)

Councillor Rajib Ahmed
Councillor Suluk Ahmed
Councillor Shah Alam
Councillor Rachel Blake
Councillor Gulam Kibria Choudhury
Councillor Andrew Cregan
Councillor Peter Golds (Vice-Chair)
Councillor Mohammed Mufti Miah
Councillor Muhammad Ansar Mustaquim

 

Officers Present:

Kathy Driver – (Principal Licensing Officer)
Cam Lieng – (Licensing Officer)
John McCrohan – (Trading Standards & Licensing Manager)
David Tolley – (Head of Consumer and Business Regulations 

Service, Safer Communities, Communities 
Localities & Culture)

Apologies – Councillor Khales Ahmed
– Councillor Mahbub Alam
– Councillor Amina Ali
– Councillor Candida Ronald

1. DECLARATIONS OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTEREST 

There were no declarations of disclosable pecuniary interests. 
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2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING(S) 

RESOLVED

That the minutes of the Licensing Committee meeting held on 16th October 
2014 were confirmed and agreed as a correct record.

3. ITEMS FOR CONSIDERATION 

3.1 Community Alcohol Partnership 

Ms Cam Lieng, Licensing Officer gave Members a brief update on the 
Community Alcohol Partnership (CAP) work program. She explained that it 
was a partnership project to tackle underage drinking and associated anti-
social behaviour within Bethnal Green Ward and St Peter’s Ward. 

It was noted that anti-social behaviour (ASB) was identified as being a 
problem within the CAP area, having the second highest ASB and ambulance 
calls for alcohol related incidents in Tower Hamlets.  There were 41 off-
licences in the Wards and specific problems had been identified with 
underage drinking, street drinking and a general lack of retailer awareness 
around underage sales.

Ms Ling highlighted that a survey of 820 young people revealed 12.3% of 
young people had tried an alcoholic beverage.  74% of these young people 
were only 13 years old or younger at the time of their first alcoholic drink.  
33% claimed to be obtaining their alcohol drink from their parents and 18% 
from off-licences.  There were a small percentage of students who did drink 
before attending school and/ or during school time and/ or straight after school

In response to questions the following was noted; 

 That the CAP work program had been recognised at a national scale.
 That the time limit of the CAP scheme was dependent on receiving 

further funding.
 That THEO’s would extend their patrols in other hotspots areas, such 

as St Peters Close, Mullen Gardens, Nelson Gardens, Oakland School 
and Collingwood Estate.

 That the survey of young people was anonymous and therefore unable 
to identify individuals who were drinking before, during and after 
school. Ms Ling stated that officers did visit the school with feedback 
from the survey and highlighted the services available to tackle 
underage drinking.

 That currently the funding for CAP program was from the Drug and 
Alcohol Team.
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 That Trading Standards had been working with retailers to promote the 
Responsible Retailer Scheme, offering support and guidance to off 
licences.

 That there should be more after school activities, youth centres and 
projects such as Summer Nights Lights to reduce anti-social behaviour 
by creating diversionary activities for young people.  

 That the CAP was working in partnership with Gateway Housing to 
train and support young people who were not in work or education to 
complete a qualification of employability and obtain work experience 
from Sainsburys. 

Members welcomed the report and asked Mr David Tolley to keep Members 
updated on further progress made by the CAP, and whether additional 
funding is secured to start this scheme in other wards.  

RESOLVED

That the activity that has been undertaken by the Community Alcohol 
Partnership be noted. 

4. ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIR CONSIDERS URGENT 

Members raised concerns about the Appeal process following decisions made 
at Licensing Sub Committees, the lack of training and knowledge of the 
process Members had and the lack of communication Members had in 
relation to a recent application that had been appealed. 

Following a short discussion it was agreed that;

 Legal and Licensing Officers should try and contact Members via 
Democratic Services if they unable to contact Members. 

 Members should receive robust training on the Appeals process.
 A briefing item to be circulated at the next meeting of the Licensing 

Committee detailing the recent decisions made at Licensing Sub 
Committees to keep Members updated on what decisions were being 
made etc.

Members also requested that a report on touting is to be brought to the next 
meeting of the Licensing Committee detailing a draft strategy on touting in 
order for Members to gain a better understanding of how premises are being 
reviewed and monitored and a way of systemising and applying consistency 
across all the restaurant premises in Brick Lane.

The meeting ended at 7.15 p.m. 

Chair, Councillor Amy Whitelock Gibbs
Licensing Committee


